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   ST. PETER’S LUTHERAN CHURCH
           6175 St. Peters Church Road
                  Conover, NC 28613
Second Sunday after Pentecost
Father’s Day
June 18, 2017
Rev. Kevin Graudin, Pastor

Mr. Eric Hauss, Certified Lay Minister

Mrs. Judy Eckard, Music Director

Mrs. Jeannette Gantt, Secretary

828-256-2970

www.stpetersconover.org
Preparation for Worship – Open our ears and hearts to receive your Word of Truth today as it comes to us through Scripture, preaching, music and the fellowship of faith. Amen
Welcome to Worship – Happy Father’s Day! We affirm the importance of good fathers on earth as we worship our perfect Father in heaven as his beloved children.
In honor of Father's Day today Heavens Helpers & Kids of Christ will be handing out a small token to each man that is a dad or son. With Love & Thankfulness. 

A Nursery Room is available on the second floor of this building, 4th room on the left.
Next Sunday –Third Sunday after Pentecost 
     Lay Minister Eric Hauss
Scripture Readings: Jeremiah 20:7-13; Romans 6:12-23; Matthew 10:5a, 21-33; and Psalm 91:1-10 
8:15 AM   Contemporary Worship with Children’s Talk
9:30 AM   Sunday School for All Ages
10:45 AM  Divine Setting V  with Children’s Talk
Sunday, July 2nd – Independence Celebration!   One service only, 10:45 am with Sunday School for all ages at 9:30 am.  Following worship, there will be lunch for all. Hamburgers, hot dogs and drinks will be provided.  Please bring salads, fruit and vegetables to complement the meal.   Ice cream will conclude this celebration meal.  

Ice Cream Makers Needed:  We need 12-14 volunteers to make homemade Ice Cream for the “Fun on the 4th” Celebration here at St. Peter’s on Sunday, July 2nd.  Please see Eric Hauss to let him know what flavors you plan to make so he can plan the logistics of distributing it. Those who participated last year, the different flavors were wonderful. Let’s do it again. Ice and ice cream salt will be provided.  Sign up and let’s make this a special day.
Children’s Sunday School Today    9:30 – 10:30 AM

Sunday School is held on the second floor of the Educational Building.  Opening assembly for preschool through 5th grade is held in room #1.

    *Preschool –  1st   -  Room #1   Brenda Fulbright/Terry Sigmon
    *2nd – 5th  Grade   -  Room #8  Amy Griffin/Teresa Graudin

    *6th -  8th   Grade   -  Room #4  Jan Sigmon

    *9th – 12th Grade    - Room #7  Staci Bumgarner
Adult Sunday School   Today  9:30 – 10:30 AM

*Sanctuary Study   Front right sanctuary pews  Eric Hauss

     The Book of Revelation 
*Young Adult Sunday School  Multi-Purpose Rm Josh McArthur 
     “Starting Point” Andy Stanley

* Women’s Group  2nd Floor Ed Bldg   Beth Lail 

  “Fervent, A Woman’s Battle Plan for Serious, Specific, and 
Strategic Prayer.”  
* Adult Class 2nd Floor Ed Bldg  - Library  K Gantt /K  Gantt

  “God for the Rest of Us”  Pastor Vince Antonucci

* Sigmon’s  Adult Class - 2nd Floor Ed Bldg   Steve Sigmon
   "Why in the World – John 14", Andy Stanley 
     (Not meeting today – Resumes June 25th)
*New Member’s Class – 3rd Floor Sanctuary  Pastor Kevin

    “The Lord’s Prayer”
The Sick – Gary Smith, Terry Sigmon, Debbie Thomas,  Finley Eckard, Edith Sain, Helen Bumgarner, Reva Reinhardt, Joyce McCray, Jerry Eckard, Edna Ledford, Joe Little, Kathleen Houston, Althea Roth, Carl Matthews, Tracy Connor, Gary Goble, Phil Houston, Karen W. Pons, Greyson Stephens, Michelle Hess, Quentin Lowman, Edith Hefner, Diane Hughey, Chris Starnes and all who are confined to their homes or nursing homes because of ill health and for those who are in crisis situations—family issues, drug and alcohol dependency, incarceration, unemployment.
VBS Meeting – June 22 at 7:00 in the Parish Hall. We are in need of volunteers to teach, help with crafts, decorating, snacks, etc. so that our VBS will be a success. Please come.

Deaths -  St. Peter’s congregation extends Christian sympathy to the family of Brenda Brittain, sister of Joyce Huffman, who passed June 10; to the family of Vernice Sittman, cousin of Pauline Eckard, who passed away June 13; and to the family of Jack Sherrill, cousin of Debbie Thomas. May the Gospel of Jesus Christ comfort all who mourn their passing.
Birthdays – George Smith, Seth Paschal, Melvin Eckard, Cadyn Bolton, Mary Deese, Pat Killian, Cynthia Houston, Earlean Fulbright, David Hoke, Robbie Killian
Anniversaries – David & Carolyn Starnes, David & Linda Duncan, Bob & Gaye Marlowe, Marvin & Pat Sigmon
Thank You –  I would like to thank everyone for your prayers, cards and loving Christian concern before and during my surgery. By his grace God has given me a very favorable report. Cancer had not spread. No radiation. No chemo. Praise God for his goodness and his gift of gifted and dedicated physicians. Love, Reva Reinhardt
Thank You – We wish to thank everyone for your prayers, cards, and loving thoughts and assurances at the loss of our father. We especially want to give thanks to Pastor Kevin for the beautiful funeral service and to the ladies who served a delicious meal. The Elwyn Bostian Family

Thank You – I would like to thank everyone for your prayers, cards, and visits since I am basically homebound and for all the remembrances of my birthday. Louise Goble

June Over 80 Birthdays – The LWML has given a donation to the quilters in honor of Lorene Huffman, Alberta Winebarger, Bud Winebarger, Jim Rector, Jean Hoke, Louise Goble, Polly Bowman, Betty Hedrick and George Smith.
Vacation Bible School at St. Peter’s will be held this year, Sunday thru Thursday, July 9th – 13th, 5:00 to 8:00 pm.  

Memorials and Gifts:  A donation has been given to the Helping Hands Fund in loving memory of our dad, George Thompson, for Father’s Day. We love and miss you very much. Love, Sherry, Larry & Janice…Sandy & Jerry Eckard have given to the Back Pack Fund in memory of her daddy, Robert Herman, and his daddy, Everette Eckard… Jack Todd has given to Walk Thru the Bible and the Helping Hands Fund in memory of Wayne & Marlene Eckard… Randy & Toni Miller have given to the Spirit Fund in memory of Elwyn Bostian… Jr. & Jeannette Gantt have given to the Spirit Fund in memory of their dads, Floyd Gantt and Carroll Sigmon… Oz & Brenda Hefner have given a donation to the Alaska Mission in honor of Russ & Tonya Darden's marriage… Oz & Brenda Hefner have given to the Helping Hands Fund in memory of Elwyn Bostian… Donald & Sandra Gantt have given to the Spirit Fund in memory of Brenda Brittain, sister of Joyce Huffman. 

St. Peter’s Summer Kids Kamp will be June 26- 30th.  Cost of the Kamp is $50.  Enrollment is still open to rising 2nd graders through rising 7th graders.  Registration forms are located in the back hallway of the church.  Kim Gantt, director. 

St. Peter’s Music Camp will be July 31 – August 4.  Registration forms will be in the box outside the Music Director’s office, across from the church office.  Pre-registration is $10 until June 30, after that is $15.  Camp fee of $50 is due on the first day of camp.  Any questions, ask Judy Eckard.

The Backpack Ministry Family Meal on Sunday June 25th. We will be serving these families at noon. We need volunteers to help with this meal. Helpers can contact Bob Watts @828-781-7012 or Jimmy Goble @828-308-4314. 
Alaska Mission Team: Although we have an active and wonderful crochet/loom group, we still are in need of scarves, toboggans, and handmade dish clothes. We are going to three villages this year, so we need quite a large amount of items. Thank you for your generous help!

The Miriam Circle is off and running with a new project for June. We are collecting hygiene items for the homeless. We need deodorant, washcloths, toothbrushes, toothpaste, soap, shampoo, combs, brushes and bath towels (in good shape). If you can help us, place your items in the red basket in the back hallway. Thanks for your help.
Correction to Graduate Bulletin – Alexis Moser’s mother’s name was listed incorrectly. Amber Matthews, not Khristy. My apologies, Jeannette.
Church Grounds Maintenance Day – June 24 beginning at 8:00am. We will be spraying the parking lots, flowers beds, tennis court and surrounding area with weed killer. Bring your sprayers. Weed killer will be furnished. Any questions contact Harry Fulbright @455-5595.

LWML & Circle Members will be having a joint dinner meeting on Thursday, July 20 at 6pm in the Spirit Center.  Dinner will be catered by Boxcar Grille.  There is a sign-up sheet on the board outside Judy’s office if you plan to attend.  $12.00 per person.
Blood Drive – Lauren Gantt is sponsoring another Blood Drive on August 19, 2017, at the church. If you have questions, call Lauren at (828)256-7517 or email her at lrngantt@gmail.com.
Scrip Gift Cards - Purchase or order gift cards from Sherry Kenworthy (310-4405) or Jeannette in the church office.
The Mission Team is selling Attractions Coupon Books. We have some on the table in the back hallway of the church. Contact Brenda Hefner 256-7196 if you don’t find one there.
St. Peter’s Camp Linn Haven Weekend is Labor Day Weekend. Let Jeannette know if you are planning to attend. Cost for the weekend is as follows: Adults - $85.00, Youth (12-15) - $75.00, Children (2-11) -$65.00, Under 2 - Free

Crossing the Bridge – Erin Sipe has compiled and written a book “Crossing the Bridge” about history, life experiences and memories at Camp Linn Haven over the past 75 years. If you would like to have a copy, we have some for sale in the back hallway of the church at a cost of $12.00 each. Erin is the sister of Matt Witherspoon.
Six Sentences (Romans 5:8)  “But God shows his love for us in that while we were still sinners, Christ died for us.” God did not wait for mankind to make the first move. He did not wait for Adam and Eve to come looking for Him – but He went and found them. And while we were still sinners, still enemies of God, still set against Him, He sent His Son Jesus to suffer, die, and rise for us. God was moved by His own love and generosity and kindness. We now seek to grow up into His image as loving, generous, and kind sons and daughters of the Heavenly Father.

Prayer Chain  If you have a prayer need of any kind,  please call Prayer Chain Coordinator, Judy Eckard 828-455-1246 and she will place your request on St. Peter’s phone prayer chain and email prayer chain.  If you would like to be a part of either prayer chain, please speak to Judy.
SERVING THE CONGREGATION
Church Office: 256-2970   Fax: 256-6633

Pastor Kevin Graudin

828-578-4682 (cell)

828-578-6635 (home)
Pastor Graudin – kgraudin@stpetersconover.org
Mr. Eric Hauss, Lay Minister

828-896-5180 (cell)

828-441-9559 (home)
Eric Hauss – erichauss@charter.net
Mrs. Jeannette Gantt, Secretary – 828-256-5226
Jeannette Gantt – jgantt@stpetersconover.com
Mrs. Judy Eckard, Music Director – 828-256-7536
Judy Eckard – judy@eckard.com
Sound Crew: Bobby Gantt
Acolyte: 8:15am, Ty Watts -10:45am, Trinity Eller   

Altar Guild: Crystal Gantt

Elder
(Committee)  


Elder’s Responsibility
Jim Rector (Expansion)

Abbott – Steve Bolton

Bob Watts (Christian Ed)

Bost – Cazire

Scott Medlin  (Administration)
Chapman – Duncan

Jimmy Goble (Service/Worship)
Earls – Fulbright

Kevin Gantt  (Family Life)

Gantt – Hefner

Barry Matthews (Welfare)

Helton – Kenworthy

Brian Caldwell  (Youth)

Killian – Lewis

Wayne Huffman  (Mission/Evangelism)
Little – Miller

Michael Martin  (Public Relations)
Mills – Rector

David Sigmon  (Finance)

Reese – D. Sigmon

Bobby Gantt  (Program/Music)
E. Sigmon – W. Sigmon

Terry Bolick  (Synod Affairs)

Sipe – Thompson

Steve W. Sigmon  (Stewardship)
Thornburg - Yancey
UNIVERSITY CHRISTIAN HIGH SCHOOL June 2017

WELCOME, JESSICA! UCHS is pleased to announce that Jessica Fowls has accepted a call from us to teach Math.  Jessica, a graduate of Concordia-Portland, comes to us from Oregon where she has been teaching for the past 10 years.  She will be joining Mary Davis in building a strong Math department here at UCHS.

GRADUATION 2017 - Congratulations to the Class of 2017.  Our 26 graduates, Caroline Allport, Lindsey Alonso, Joseph Anderson, Sarah Beal, Jesse Brown, Cody Call, Sophia Gilmore, Alaina Giometti, Noah Hass, Tina Huynh, Conley McNeely, Trinity Morrow, Kasey Mull, Kennedy Norris, Abby Pennington, Connor Priola, Santiago Ramirez, Emma Roseman, Sarah Rutherford, Heather Setzler, Adele Sharpe, Martin Smolka, Sadie Texer, Drew Turbeville, Paola Uribe-Rojo, and Cole Whitehurst received diplomas in a ceremony on May 26 at Holy Trinity Lutheran Church.  This year’s graduates received scholarship offerings totaling over $1.5 million and will be attending UNC-Chapel Hill, High Point University, Duke University, Wake Forest, Clemson University and other colleges and universities around the country.

ANNUAL ASSOCIATION MEETING SCHEDULED - The Annual Meeting of the UCHS Association will be held on Thursday, June 15, at 6:00 pm in LR’s McCrorie Bldg. Room 213.  Principal Unverfehrt will present his “state of the school” address providing highlights from the 2016-17 school year.  There will also be the election of new officers.  The meeting is open to members of all the association churches.

BEYOND THE CLASSROOM WEEK - At UCHS, service is more than just a concept that’s part of its Mission Statement.  Each year after classes and exams are over, students from UCHS devote themselves to serving all around our community.  This year students completed over 1300 service hours during this week alone.  Service venues included Conover School, ECCCM, Safe Harbor, Conover Nursing Home, and Greater Hickory Cooperative Christian Ministry.  These were just part of the over 4200 service hours students completed during this past school year.

SPRING SPORTS - Our #1 ranked Golf Team remains #1 having won both the Conference and State Championships for the second year in a row.  Members of the State Championship Golf Team are Collin Carlton, Collin Matthews, Drew Chamberlain, Davis Chamberlain, and Alec Rufty.  Congratulations to Coach David Reitzel.  The team is already looking forward to next year since there are no seniors on this championship team.  Congratulations to our Girls Track Team for capturing their first Conference Championship.  Paced by three wins each by senior, Trinity Morrow, and junior, Sarah Roseman, the Lady Barracudas finished over 30 points ahead of host Woodlawn.  All eleven members of the team scored in an individual event.
ACTIVITIES FOR THE COMING WEEK
Today

FATHER’S DAY

8:15am
Contemporary Worship


9:30am
Sunday School for all ages


10:45am
Traditional Worship Service


Kids of Christ/Heavens Helpers

4:30pm         Homebound Communion Service
Mon
8:30am
Quilting

Tues.
7:00pm
Boy Scouts


7:00pm
Adult Basketball
Wed.
7:15pm
Crochet & Looming

7:30pm
BASIC Band

Thurs.
7:00pm
Elders Meet
Fri.

Pastor Kevin’s Day Off
Sat.
7:30am
Men’s Bible Study

Sun.
7:00am
Men’s Breakfast


8:15am
Contemporary Worship

9:30am
Sunday School for all ages


10:45am
Traditional Worship
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Offerings                                                        Attendance                                 6/11


General Fund 	 $9,660.00	Worship Services 


Budget required weekly 	$8,336.44	8:15 am	    241        


Needed to meet budget	$200,064.56	10:45 am	      77


Offerings to date	$212,571.06	Total                                            318     


Sunday School	$125.00	             


Building Fund	$931.00	


Budget required weekly	$769.23	Sunday School


Needed to meet budget 	$18,113.28	Children	      18


Offerings to date 	$24,605.00	Adults                                           106


Spirit Fund 	$230.00	Total                                            124


Offerings to date	$5,374.00 	


Spirit Checking Balance              $3,372.78 	


Spirit Fund Mortgage	$45,000.00
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